Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, September 26, 2016
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on September 26, 2016.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, George Sheldrick, Jubal Durivage, Jackie Sweetser, Katherine Sims, Ralph Monticello, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM.
2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda: 
a.  Sign Emergency Grant Agreement (Storm Damage 6-28-16)  Jubal made the motion to sign the emergency grant agreement.  Approved and signed.
3. Citizen Input: None at this time.
4. Katherine Sims:  Katherine is running for State Representative for our district.  She wished to introduce herself to the Selectboard, explain her position and her desire to make a difference in Montpelier.  The Selectboard discussed with her some of their concerns.

5. Julie Gates – ditching on East Hill Rd:  Julie spoke with the Selectboard of ditching near her property on East Hill Rd.  Julie feels that since the turn outs have been reestablished above her property, the property will now have to take 100% of the water runoff instead of the 50% which has been the norm for the past nine years.  Ricky stated that the turnouts have been there since the 1980’s and that work being done was according to State specification from a site inspection after the storm damage of 6-28.  The emergency grant signed this evening will provide funds to cover those preliminary repairs and additional work needed to return all to town specifications.  It was determined that the best way to handle this would be to have Jim Cota (AOT), the Selectboard and the property owners meet at the site to review all.  Julie provided a contact number.  Tracey will contact Jim to set up the joint meeting.
6. Approve the Minutes of September 12, 2016:  Jubal made the motion to approve the minutes of September 12, 2016 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

7. Ratify additions & deletions of September 12 agenda:

a. Review of salvage yard restrictions & tire reuse; vote to include season pass for Eden residents in tax bills; motion and signing of structures grant for Knowles flat; approval of ROW Excavation permit; and review of Morrisville Water & Light – Notice of Appeal.  Jubal made the motion to ratify the actions taken on September 12th as stated in 7 (a).  George seconded the motion.  Approved.
8. Salvage Yard Application –approve or disapprove after review of all information:

Now that the Selectboard has had time to review the information sent by VLCT and Shawn Donovan it needed to make a decision on the application.  George stated that initially he had made the motion to not approve the application.  Additional information had been reviewed.  Ralph Monticello wished to speak to the Selectboard on this application.  Ralph referred to the email from Carl Andeers of VLCT.  Carl’s email spoke of (9) points from 24 VSA Section 2254 – aesthetic, environmental, and community welfare considerations.  Ralph spoke of these points and to the town’s actions to date, effects on neighboring properties, water supplies and water tributaries and the RT118 scenic corridor.  Ricky stated that he did not want to tell someone what they could do on their property but was concerned that Mr. Draper was asked to leave Hyde Park and who will be responsible for making him stay in compliance in Eden.  If he proceeds with an internal operation the State would require a containment area for hazard waste which they would regulate.  Ralph questioned the town’s responsibility if Mr. Draper does not comply.  It was noted that regardless of who regulates, there is always the possibility, for various potential scenarios, the town could end up having to deal with the property as it has with others.  George stated that he felt this was a question which should be put before the voters, but Mr. Draper did not want to wait until March.  George stated that his feelings have not changed.  George made the motion to disapprove the application for salvage yard permit for Dana Draper.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  The Selectboard stated that if Mr. Draper wished to gather signatures on a petition to place an article on the warning for town meeting, he could do so.  The Selectboard asked that a letter be sent to Mr. Draper and the State of VT notifying them of their decision and that it was based on the facts that it could not be proved that the salvage yard would remain in compliance as it had not seen any plans on the proposed operation and its compliance measures. 
9. Kim Jensen – Hydroseeder & Square Rd AOP:  Kim was not present at the meeting.  The Selectboard discussed this new requirement which goes into effect in 2017, the town share to join and the pros and cons of group sharing/scheduling.  Jubal made the motion not to join the Shared Hydroseeder Project at this time.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.  Kim will be notified of the Selectboards decision.  As Kim was not present, Square Rd AOP was not discussed. 
10. Beach Update: 
a. Discuss options for construction of storage building:  Ricky has not had an opportunity to talk with Greg Stokes at GMTCC.  George suggested waiting until the next meeting to discuss the options.  This will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
b. Further research from minutes & tapes of 2015:  Tracey listened to the tapes from three meetings involving discussion of opening/closing of LERA and the manager’s presence during those times.  That research supported the minutes which stated LERA was open to the public from Memorial Day to Labor Day and that the office was to be manned during that time; funds for a manager helper were to be utilized if the manager had to be at their other job during that time period.  Jackie also provided a copy of the letter sent to her last year about this information and stated that there were only four (4) days that she was not there before Labor Day and that not many people were utilizing the facility on those days.  Tape research also mentioned that the campsite agreement was to read May15th to Oct 1, may be extended to Oct 15, weather permitting.  This discussion and decision happened due to an attempt last year to shorten the season to Sept. 30 based on information provided in a letter to the Selectboard by the managers.  Campsite agreements, rules and all literature for LERA for 2017 will reflect this wording.
c. Review & Discuss:  Campers Contract/Agreement:  Manager Contract/Job Description; Rates for 2017 Season; Lottery:  Research on the rate, electrical options and other amenities offered by other campgrounds with seasonal campsites was reviewed.  The rates ranged from $1400 to $2350 with most having metered electrical.  None offered a lakeside site or the option to have outside large appliances and many charged extra for additional adults and use of air conditioning.  Jubal made the motion to set the seasonal rate for 2017 at $2,500 with no outside appliances (refrigerators, freezers, washers, dryers) allowed, only the appliances which come in the camper.  George seconded the motion.  Ricky felt the amount was fair, but felt the increase was too much in one year.  Motion approved.  Jubal made the motion for the deposit for a seasonal site to be $500.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.  The Selectboard set the date for the lottery for October 13, 2016 at 5PM.  Lottery Rules, campsite applications and agreements will be prepared in a packet for potential applicants along with a current copy of LERA rules.  Jackie asked the Selectboard to consider increasing the rate of pay for the manager as it is a 24/7 job from May to October.  The Selectboard reviewed the manager job description with the changes made upon advice of VLCT.  After reviewing several calculations, Jubal made the motion to approve the revised manager job description, set the manager pay at $10,000 for the season plus a seasonal site for their camper (a $2,500 value) and to set the manager helper rate at $1000 for the season.  Approved.  When asked about returning for the 2017 season, Jackie replied that they were undecided.  Based upon this, the Selectboard wished to advertise the position with applications due in the town office by October 20th.  The town office is to set up interviews with applicants for October 24th beginning at 5PM.  The Selectboards regular meeting would begin directly following the interviews.  Other rates for the 2017 season will be discussed at a later date.  Tracey was asked to contact Plumbing Solutions to shut down the water system on October 17th.  The Selectboard will do the final walkthrough on October 17th at 5PM.
d. Update of other activities at LERA:  None
11. Constable Update:  None at this time.

12. Dog Officer Update:  Candy reported that the dogs involved in the East Hill dog bite issue have been registered.  Another dog picked up and taken to Lamoille Kennel has been picked up and the owner will be in to settled up for the costs incurred.

13. Health Officer Update:  None at this time.

14. Road Commissioner Report:

a. Update Storm Damage 6-28-16:  The Emergency Grant application was signed earlier in the meeting.  Based on the discussion with Julie Gates, Ricky asked how the Selectboard felt he should proceed with this storm cleanup.  The Selectboard agreed that it should continue, clean existing/previous turnouts unless someone complains.
b. Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8:  The signed grant agreement has been received from the State of Vermont.  Randy Reed will be contacted and asked of the status of the plans so a joint meeting with the property owners, Randy, Selectboard and State of Vermont can be arranged.
c.
Paving update:  Ricky has not received a quote from Dick Covey but feels it may be high due to mobilization for such a short project.  Ricky would like to look at other options also and go with the best price for the town.
d.
Drive Access Review:  These will be reviewed at the next meeting.

e.   Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  
Better Back Roads grant work on Cooper Hill has begun.
15. Review draft “Contract for Services” for use by limited services companies:  The Selectboard will review these drafts and act upon them at the next meeting.

16. LRSWMD – 2nd Recycling container at Eden Drop Off site:  Ricky has no problem with this request as long as they keep it back behind the red building.  Candy will call LRSWMD.

17. CAI Technologies – update parcel maps for 2016:  Ricky made the motion to allow CAI Technologies to provide the digital update of Eden’s tax maps.  Approved.

18. Change the date of the October 10th meeting (Columbus Day Holiday):  This meeting will be changed to October 13th, directly following the beach lottery which starts at 5PM.

19. FYI:  
a. Act 250 Permit – Dennis Heath:
b. LEDC Annual Meeting, Thursday, October 20, 2016 @noon @GMTCC.
c. VLCT 2016 Fall Planning & Zoning Forum
All of the above were information only for the Selectboard.

20. Any other business: None at this time.
21. Sign Orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.
22. George made the motion to adjourn at 9:10PM.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant 
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